+Our Mission Statement

Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity pledge our lives to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will bring witness and encouragement to the community.

Rector: The Rev. Robin Trevors - 631-0087 (Cell) or 489-3002 (Church Office) mail: holytrinityrev@gmail.com; Website: holytrinitygrandfalls.ca

Welcome Everyone. A special welcome to anyone who is visiting with us today. If you require a Hearing Assist Device, please ask the Greeters for one.

The Bulletin today is given to the Glory of God and in loving memory of *Margaret*, *George & Beatrice* by George Thorne.

Service Times for October 15 th , 2023 to October 22 nd , 2023					
Sunday, October 15 th , 2023 20 th after Pentecost	Morning Prayer (BAS)	11:00 a.m.			
Thursday, October 19th, 2023	Holy Communion (BCP)	9:30 a.m.			
Sunday, October 22 nd , 2023 21 st after Pentecost	Holy Eucharist (BAS)	11:00 a.m.			
Thursday, October 26th, 2023	Holy Communion (BCP)	9:30 a.m.			

EXODUS 32:1-14 PHILIPPIANS 4:1-9 PSALM 106:1-6, 19-23 MATTHEW 22:1-14

Reader: Martha Beson

Greeters: Bob Hiscock, Claude Roberts, Marta Beson, Audrey Bishop

Holy Trinity Survey: Please take note there is a survey in the back of the church and copy will be attached to the weekly email regarding the new service schedule at Holy Trinity. Please take some time to obtain a copy of this survey for you to complete. Your thoughts and comments are welcomed. A box has been placed at the back of the church for you to submit this survey confidentially. Thank you.

CHURCH ENVEOPES – The Church Envelopes are being prepared for 2024. If you don't have envelopes and would like them or your address has changed, please contact the Church Secretary. In following with last years' changes and due to rising costs, the church will continue to reorganize the envelope numbering system for parishioners for 2024.

HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH FINANCIAL STATUS 2022

	July 2023	August 2023	Year to Date
TOTAL MONTHLY			
REVENUE	\$20,507.85	\$13,464.44	\$131.257.35
TOTAL MONTHLY EXPENSES	\$10,201.67	\$13,319.99	\$155,592.58
TOTAL PROFIT/LOSS	\$10,306.18	\$ 144.45	(- <u>\$24,688.45)</u>

NOTICES:

ACW Jumble Sale: To be held on Friday, Oct. 27 (6:30 - 8:30 pm) and Saturday, Oct. 28, 2023 (10 am - 1 pm). Donations can be dropped off on Thursday (4-8 pm) and Friday (after 9:30 am). If further information is required please contact Thelma Stockley @ 709-489-6945.

Women's ACW Conference: Oct. 13-15, 2023 @ Lion Max Simm's Camp. Fee \$175.00. Registration forms can be found at the back of the church.

Licensed Lay Ministers-Eucharist Assistant Conference: Oct. 27-29, 2023 @ Lions Max Simm's Camp. Fee \$150.00. Registration forms can be found at the back of the church.

Annual Men's Conference: Nov. 17-19, 2023 @ Lions Max Simm's Camp. Fee \$175.00. Registration forms can be found at the back of the church.

Senior's Fitness: Holy Trinity Senior Fitness sessions are held on Tuesdays and Fridays at 10:30 a.m. If information is needed please call Vera 489 3622 or Marg 489 5382. Hope to see you there to work on our senior fitness.

Craft Day: Monday 2:00-4:00 p.m. (possible start date Sept. 18, 2023 – to be confirmed)

Choir Practice: Will resume Sunday, October 22, 2023 after the service.

Secretary Office Hours – this week will be Wednesday to Friday – 9am to 12pm.

Parish Email Contact List: If you would like to add your name to the Parish List or have any new contact information (address, phone # or email address) that you wish to have updated or added to the weekly email, please contact the secretary at 489-3002 or email holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com.

Bulletin Messages: Please have all bulletin notices emailed to the secretary by **Wednesday evening**.

TRICK OR TRUNK: Oct. 30th, 2023 – 6pm to 8:30 pm - To be held in the parking lot of St. Alban's Church. All churches are welcome to participate. Please arrive by 5:30 pm to set up. We look forward to seeing you there for some treats and costumes!!

Bishop's Walk of Hope: Friends, attached are the information and sponsor sheets for the Bishop's walk. Again, I ask for your involvement and support. The fundraising aspect is becoming more important as well, as the Diocesan ACW, which used to make a large annual contribution, simply is unable to do it anymore. I am asking each parish to engage this walk as an outward sign of unity and prayer in the diocese. Because of my schedule my walk is later than normal. Feel free to organize and gather your people any time you want...but let us know when it is happening so that we can share it. (Information is located at back of church).

Many Blessings. +John

